
 

 
09/05/2024 

Newsletter 
Principal: Shane West Ph: 5428 2232 

School Council President: Laura Shea 

INSIDE THIS 

ISSUE: 

Principal’s Report 1 

2025 Foundation 

Tours & Information 

Sessions 

2 

School Disco 3 

Book Fair 4 

Mathematics 5-6 

Sustainability 7 

Performing Arts 8 

Canteen 9 

Camp Australia 10-11 

Victorian Container 

Deposit Scheme 
12 

Community 13-15 

DIARY DATES 
 

MAY 
 

6th-10th  Yr 2 Chicken Hatching 
10th   Kitchen Garden Gr 4C & 4D 

14th   2025 Prep Evening Information 
 Session 6Pm 
16th   Yr 1 Toys Over Time 
            Prep Parent Helpers Course 
            9:10am & 2:50pm 
17th   Kitchen Garden Gr 4A & 4B 

20th   AIS - African Drumming 
22nd    Book Fair 
24th   Yr 5/6 District Soccer 
            Kitchen Garden Gr 4D & 4A 

27th   PUPIL FREE DAY 
31st   Kitchen Garden Gr 4B & 4C 

     June 
10th   Kings B’Day Public Holiday 
14th  School Disco 

Issue 13 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
2025 Enrolments are Now Open 
Foundation enrolments for 2025 have opened and information packs including enrolment 
forms can be collected from the office. Alternatively, you can download an enrolment form 
from the school website. Foundation enrolments are due back by 28th July 2023. 
  
2025 Foundation school tours with our student leaders, run on Monday mornings at 10am, 
bookings are essential. The school has one more information session on Tuesday 14th May at 
6pm. This session will run for about an hour and include a brief school tour. School tours and 
parent information sessions can be booked via TryBooking by scanning the QR Code on page 2 
of this newsletter. 
  
School Football 
Congratulations to all our wonderful staff, parents and students for their enthusiasm and    
support at interschool football. Both teams made the grand final and ended as runners up. It 
was fabulous to hear stories from the day about students kicking goals and having a great day. 
It was even better to get the feedback of how well they displayed our school values. Our    
students behaved with integrity, they were respectful to adults, officials, and each other. They 
tried their best and we are very proud of them. 
  
Mother’s Day Stall 
Thank you to the Parents’ Association for all the hard work in organising the stall and coffee 
van for our school community. May I wish all the mums, carers and significant people in our 
students’ lives a happy Mothers’ Day.  
  
Uniform 
Just a reminder that as the weather starts to get colder, please ensure that you have clearly 
labelled everything that your child is bringing to school. We end up with a large amount of 
lost property and do our best to get it back into the right hands. Students are allowed to wear 
a coat on cold days, but this cannot take the place of their school jumper. 
  
Attitude to School Survey  
We will run this anonymous survey with students in Years 4-6 over the next few weeks. This 
gives us whole school and cohort data about how students are feeling about school, classes, 
peers and themselves. We use this data to plan programs and support. 
  
Book Fair 
Book fair will be back in a couple of weeks. We can’t wait for the exciting new titles and     
displays to be set up in the Multipurpose room from Wednesday 22nd May. 
 
Happenings at NGPS 
We have baby chicks hatching in the Year 2 classrooms to the delight of students across the 
school. 
New synthetic turf and seats will be installed in front of the gym this week thanks to the  
fundraising efforts from the Parents’ Association. 
 
Shane West 
Principal 
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2025 Foundation Information Sessions & Tours 
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Parents’ Association 
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Parents’ Association - Scholastic Book Fair 
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Mathematics 
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Sustainability 
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Performing Arts 

Term 2 is well underway, and students have been learning about beat, rhythm and pitch. 
 
In Foundation and Year 1, students are using percussion instruments to practice beat and 
rhythm, while the Year 2 - 6 students have begun to play the ukulele. 
 
Just a reminder: Students need to tie back their hair for these classes, to avoid getting it 
caught in the strings! 
 
Students who have their own ukuleles are welcome to bring them to school. Please 
remember to label them with your child’s name or family name for shared ukuleles. 
 
Tuning workshops will be held during recesses for those wanting to learn. The first work-
shop will be on next Monday 29th April. Please encourage your child to bring their ukelele to 
the workshop or use the school instrument to practise on. 
 
Students have signed up for our Soiree evening. We have three choir groups. 

Please remind your child to listen out for the announcement. 
 
SOIREE 
We have received many singing items for the upcoming soiree and are coordinating with  
Alice (keyboard) and Aaron (guitar) to set the program for the evening.  Auditions will take 
place and we want to ensure all students have a positive experience. We will encourage 
students who are selected to perform on the evening, to practise, in their own time, to 
become smooth and confident with their performance piece.  
 
SAVE THE DATE:  Our Soiree will be on FRIDAY 21st  JUNE 2024 .. time and location to be 
confirmed. 
 
In other exciting news, through our Artist in School program, we have an African Drummer 
working with all our students during the week of 20th - 24th of May. 

More information about this event will shortly be shared on Compass. 

Group Teacher Day Location Time 

3-6 Choir Ms Préaudet Mondays 

Performing Arts 
Room 

Lunch Singing Group Ms Coote Tuesdays 

F-2 Choir Mrs Anikeev Wednesday 
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Canteen 

 

 

HUNGRY POSSUM ROSTER 
 

We are always looking for canteen volunteers!  

We require 1 person on Wednesdays and 3 to 4 people on Fridays. 

 

Any time you can spare is always appreciated: 

 

9am:  Stickers on lunch bags & start lunch preparation 

11:30am:  Counter Service 

12:30:  Prepare and bag lunch orders 

 

Contact Brenda at  

Brenda.Morgan@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 
 
 
 

Friday 10th May Wednesday 15th May 

• Gill Punshon 
• Nicola Ciesielski 
• Jennifer Ross 

• Sarah Dzioba 

Friday 17th May Wednesday 22nd May 

• Gill Punshon 
• Sarah Holland 

• Teresa Salafranca 
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Camp Australia 
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Victorian Container Deposit Scheme 

NGPS is collecting drink containers purchased through the canteen to raise funds via 
the Victorian Container Deposit Scheme.  

 
These funds will go back into the Sustainability Program at NGPS. 

We are encouraging students to check the container labels to see how items can be 
disposed of. 

 
We’re keeping an ongoing tally of the number of containers we have kept from landfill 

and an ongoing tally of funds raised.  
 

It would be great if we could collect all 250 containers purchased weekly! 
 

NGPS Collection Point - Outside Mr Bell’s Classroom 
 

Before placing an item at this collection point: 
• Ensure the item has not been squashed 
• The barcode is visible 
• The contents have been emptied 
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